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Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Meredith Avery, Keevin Geller and Alan Westman were the members present. Jon Wasserman, Stephen Cremer and Michael Donatelle were not present. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.
A sign-in sheet is on file in the office listing other attendees of the meeting.

Meeting started at 7:48pm
7:45 PM –  Notice of Intent, 25 Tiot Street, Cape Club Builders, LLC 

                    Proposed construction of 52 2 bedroom townhouses

Bob Shelmerdine, Attorney for the applicant. He explained that the owner of the property was 25 Tiot Holdings LLC, and that Cape Club Builders, LLC was the contractor. Shelmerdine gave a brief overview of the project noting that at the May 2017 Town meeting the overlay district for recreation and residential usage passed allowing for both housing and golf course on former Spring Valley land. Currently the developer is meeting with the Planning Board for a site review.  Last December the applicant was before the Commission presenting an ANRAD which the Commission approved. Working with Meister, the Conservation Administrator, the applicant was able to design a project which was outside of the 100 foot buffer zone, however this moved some homes closer towards the street, so developer needed a variance from the Zoning Board which was granted.

Shane Oates of Coneco Engineering submitted the ANRAD as well as the current NOI. He was present this evening to discuss the NOI with Commission members.  He explained that the project would be completed in phases, moving from North to West.  The existing driveway would be used and will be expanded.  Part of construction will be relocation of some of the sandtraps and tboxes, as well as some of the cart paths.  Also, holes 17 & 18 would be relocated to allow for development.  

Oates further explained that the proposed project would encompass approximately 202 acres overall and would involve modifying the existing golf course layout, modifying the access and parking facility serving the existing multiuse clubhouse, and constructing 52 new dwelling units in 26 duplex buildings.  

The applicant is hoping to begin phase I of the project this spring.  Phase II perhaps next winter depending upon sales.  Building of the clubhouse is scheduled to begin towards the end of phase II.

Applicant has been working with the Planning Board and Tom Houston (peer reviewer) and explained to Commission members that  the proposed stormwater management system includes both low impact country drainage with seven open infiltration basins and a closed stormwater collection system with a subsurface infiltration facility and a surface infiltration basin.  Oates further explained that roof water will be collected and recharged in separate systems including 5 surface basins and 10 subsurface infiltration structures.  Oates noted that individual unit driveways will have a porous pavement.

Phase III of the project will cover the parking areas.  

Meister asked about the plans for onsite septic or a treatment system.  Applicant will be proposing a wastewater treatment system and they will be submitting to DEP for approval. The proposed treatment system will be located underground.   A wastewater expert will be brought to the next meeting in order to explain the process to Commission members and to answer any questions.  
Clubhouse: Currently not for year-round use.  Proposal is to convert to a two story addition.  The first floor will have a restaurant, with the second floor consisting of offices. 
The applicant has been working with the Planning Board and Town Engineer. The golf course will reopen on April 15.  Applicant will be allowed to install utilities within the existing roadway. A site plan hopefully will be approved within the next two weeks.  Contractor for infrastructure work is B. Mariano who has been doing the infrastructure work at Sharon Commons. 

Removal of trees: The current road is less than 26 feet wide.  The new road will be increased to 26 feet wide, which will necessitate the removal of some trees along the roadway. Applicant is trying to put together a time line as well as a plan for utilities/increase in roadway/removal of trees.  Working with Zoning, Planning and Conservation to ensure what they are doing is in the best interest of the Town. Erosion measure will be put in once work is to begin (including removal of trees).  

Geller inquired about plans for the existing maintenance building.  Oates explained that at this time it is not known.  Once permitting process for townhomes has been completed, the applicant will have the ability to plan ANR lots along Edgehill Road.  At that time, the developer will hopefully have a better idea of their financial situation and zoning, and can make plans for the maintenance building.

This hearing will be continued to April 5th at 8:15pm.  Copies of the Stormwater report will be sent and available to Commission members.  In addition, the Wastewater Treatment plant person will be present to answer any questions.
Motion: to continue hearing to April 15
Geller, Westman 4-0-0

Vouchers for Postage and Advertising: passed around for members signatures.
Approval of Meeting Minutes of March 1, 2018

Motion: to approve meeting minutes of March 1, 2018 as submitted.

Westman, Avery  3-0-1

Finance Committee Meeting: Meister and Arguimbau will present bylaw revision worked on previously. Arguimbau will prepare written explanation of the changes to be included in the article submission.

Open Space Master Plan: Work needs to continue.  Arguimbau has asked members to look at the existing plan (plan is on the website, and an electronic word copy will be emailed). She would like members to choose a section they would like to work on and update. There are some sections which should be fine such as the history of the Town, and possibly Sewage and Wastewater and Geology sections. Arguimbau will speak with Buermann of Friends of Conservation regarding hiking trails.

Geller has expressed an interest in the Growth and Development Section, Avery in Transportation.  Meister and Arguimbau will tackle Inventory of lands.  At next meeting ask other members which section they may be interested in working on.   The recreation portion of the Master Plan has been updated by the Recreation Advisory Committee. 
Motion to adjourn

Geller, Westman 4-0-0

Meeting ended at  8:55pm
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